
On 23 Cheshvan 5744*, Rabbi Yehuda 
Krinsky wrote to the Rebbe:

“In connection with the recent idea for shluchim to 
have gatherings, and as a result of the response I received 
from the Rebbe in this regard in the beginning of Tammuz 
to discuss this with the administration of Merkos L’Inyonei 
Chinuch, I hereby notify [the Rebbe] that after some 
discussion among shluchim and with the members of a 
special committee appointed to deal with this, and [after 
speaking with] Rabbi Hodakov, it was decided that a kinus 

will take place here for all the shluchim of the United 
States [starting] on Shabbos Parshas Toldos, Mevarchim 
Kislev, [continuing] until the following Monday evening.

“As it stands now, there will be roughly 70 
shluchim from various cities across the U.S.

“The kinus will take place at 770 and in a large room 
in the adjacent building at 784 [Eastern Parkway].

“Attached is a list of a proposed program for the kinus.
“On behalf of the shluchim and the appointed 

committee, we request [the Rebbe’s] directives 
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In honor of the International Kinus Hashluchim, we 
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לזכות הילד 
ישראל שלום נ״י 

לרגל יום ההולדת י״ז חשון 

יה״ר שיגדל לתורה לחופה 
ולמעשים טובים מתוך בריאות 

נכונה ושפע בגו״ר
 לנח״ר כ״ק אדמו״ר והוריו הי״ו
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about all of the above, and for [the Rebbe’s] bracha 
that this kinus take place with much success.”

Attached was a list of proposed sessions for 
discussion amongst the shluchim, including:

How to improve the shluchim’s personal spiritual 
lives and the education of their children; how to 
improve fundraising and the administrative side of their 
institutions; how to increase and expand Torah classes 
and build and improve mikvaos; encouraging regular 
reports from shluchim to the Merkos and how to gather 
those reports and efficiently publicize them; recruiting 
new teachers and activists for existing institutions; how 
to best interact with the existing Jewish establishment 
and infrastructure in each city; issues of public relations 
and media; fulfilling the Rebbe’s recent special directives 
like the Sefer Torah Haklali, Tzivos Hashem, moment 
of silence in public schools, Sheva mitzvos b’nei Noach, 
etc.; disseminating Lubavitch publications and sefarim; 
recruiting new students for the Lubavitch institutions of 
Crown Heights for baalei teshuvah, and strengthening the 

“Encounter With Chabad” weekend for college students.     
The Rebbe responded on all of the above:
ויה"ר שיהי' כהנ"ל בהצלחה רבה.
May all of the above be very successful.

•
On Friday morning of the kinus, Rabbi Krinsky gave 

the Rebbe a final, detailed schedule of the program. He 
concluded that “the 18 topics which we already conveyed 
to the Rebbe have been divided into six categories. At each 
of the six sessions, one of these topics will be discussed, as 
detailed here. (The precise order might not be followed.)” 

The Rebbe underlined the date of the letter “Erev 
Shabbos Kodesh Parshas Toldos” and wrote:

והגיעני יום א‘
It reached me on Sunday.
Then the Rebbe added:
ויה"ר שיהא כהנ"ל בהצלחה רבה בכל ויבש"ט
May all of the above be with much success in 

all [aspects], and may you bear good news. 
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